



Email: [info@ottershawforum.com](mailto:info@ottershawforum.com) Website: [www.ottershawforum.com](http://www.ottershawforum.com)

## **ONF SC Minutes 10th November 2022, Runnymede Room 7pm**

**Present:** Julie Last , Bob Oliver, Jane Tilley, Gemma Pickett & Brian Williams.

**Apologies:** Nigel Eastment, Hannah Lane & Thomas Gundacker.

**Minutes of the meeting held on 27th October were agreed.**

**Communications/Publicity/Social Media** - Documents/Items to be published held over

Bob gave an update on the recent RBC Community Planning Panel including the details of the delays to the emerging Local Plan. Charts would be circulated when received.

**Neighbourhood Plan Activities** - Bob explained that the plan development schedule was slipping. It was agreed that we should still aim for a draft NP in for 31st March 2023.

SLAA review - Bob went through the slides he had produced showing available development land within the ONA. Bob suggested that all SC members review the slides and give a ranking number for each site, this to be actioned before the next meeting if possible. **ACTION:** All SC to Review.

Meeting with RBC on 29th November - Agenda items to be forwarded to Julie or Bob.

Meeting with Berkley Homes now scheduled for January 2023.

**Planning Applications** - Julie reported that there were no new applications of immediate concern in the ONF area.

Jane updated the committee on progress with Ottershaw East.

Julie reported the SCC were being less than helpful with issues relating to trees and their protection.

**Finance** - A projector had been acquired and was used at this evenings meeting. Otherwise little new to report.

**Website** - As Thomas was not present this item was held over until the next meeting on 24th November

**AOB** -

Hillswood Phase 2 Presentation - A number of the SC sat in on the 'Teams' meeting on the 8th November and all agreed it had been most useful. PA was expected before Xmas.

Ottershaw Roundabout - Letter to secretary of State regarding the issues surrounding the proposal was agreed. It was also agreed that copies should be sent to the Communities and Levelling Up Minister as well as our local MP and councillors.

**The meeting was closed at 21:15**

**Next Meeting - 24th November, 19:00 Runnymede Room.**